
April 4, 2019   Livingston update 

I am grateful for the many prayers that have gone to our Father, and the many encouragements you 

have given to me.  We surely can help one another through faithful prayer! 

Therapy has gone very well.  I asked today if I needed to schedule more sessions after April 18, and was 

told that should not be necessary due to my exceptional progress.  Thanks to all of you who have prayed 

for my recovery since September! 

My neighbors, Pastor and Mrs. Baker, returned to Haiti.  They have reported shortages of things like 

propane.  They also sent a copy of the notice from the Haitian Department of Public Health warning 

about a fake medication.  The bottles and company name are legitimate, but someone has changed the 

contents.  People could get sick or die from this.  And just last weekend, there was a report of more fake 

meds being sold.  As if getting good health care was not already difficult! 

I talked to my worker Isaac today and he said the police had shut down the demonstrations in Cap 

Haitien.  There were demonstrations in Port-au-Prince and Gonaïves.  Things are still unstable, which 

means restocking supplies through the country could be slow.  His recommendation is that I wait until 

mid-May to return.   

My present plan, our Lord willing, is to return to Haiti on May 21.  I will be done with therapy, and some 

needed dental work will be complete.  In the meantime, I am going to report to a church in North 

Carolina this Sunday, and then have a trip planned to Florida at the end of April/beginning of May to 

visit MFI, report to two churches and visit friends.  These churches were on my schedule for last fall.  I 

am only six months late! 

Thank you, again, for all your encouragement and prayer.  Your concern has meant much to me. 

In our Lord’s service, 

 

 


